
 State of California   Malia M. Cohen, California State Controller 

 

M e m o r a n d u m 

Date:  October 4, 2024 

To:  Affected Employees in Bargaining Units 5 & 10 
 
From: California State Controller’s Office                                                  

Personnel and Payroll Services Division 

Subject: UPDATED - Memorandum of SCO Understanding of Pay 
Implementation 

The State Controller’s Office (SCO) is pleased to inform the employees of the California 
Association of Highway Patrolmen (Bargaining Unit 5) and California Association of 
Professional Scientists (Bargaining Unit 10) that the State Controller’s Office is in the process 
of updating payroll records pursuant to the recently ratified contracts and Governor Newsom 
signing Assembly Bill 181 (Committee on the Budget). This memorandum is provided as an 
explanation of SCO’s current understanding of how it will implement the same.  
 
California Association of Highway Patrolmen (Bargaining Unit 5) 
 
The SCO is working to implement the General Salary Increase (GSI) for eligible Bargaining 
Unit 5 employees. Those salary increases are expected to appear in their pay warrants 
beginning October 31, 2024.  Eligible employees will also receive supplemental GSI payments 
beginning in October which will include their retroactive pay adjustments representing the 
period from July 1, 2024, through September 30, 2024.   
 
California Association of Professional Scientists (Bargaining Unit 10) 
 
The SCO is working to implement the Special Salary Adjustment for eligible Bargaining Unit 10 
employees. Those salary increases are expected to appear in their pay warrants beginning 
October 31, 2024.  Eligible members will also receive supplemental payments beginning in 
October which will include their retroactive pay adjustments representing the period from July 
1, 2024, through September 30, 2024.   
 
If you have any additional questions regarding this correspondence, please contact your 
Human Resources Department or your union.  Thank you. 
 
 
Copy:    Lisa Dean, Acting Division Chief, Personnel and Payroll Services Division 
            Michael Carter, Acting Chief Administrative Officer 
             Cathy Leal, Acting Chief Operating Officer 


